
Elizabeth, Public
Health Educator

May is Mental Health Awareness Month. According to the National Institute of Medicine
,nearly 1 in 5 Americans live with a mental health condition. 

It is important to remember that you are not alone. Mental health is
essential to a person’s life in the same way as physical health. Hesitation 
to talk about mental health adds to the notion that the topic is taboo. It is 
important to normalize conversations surrounding mental health so 
people can feel empowered to seek the help they need. Click on the resources 
below from the Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services 
Administration (SAMHSA) can help you feel more informed to talk about 
mental health with the people in your life who may need your support.

For People with Mental Health Problems
For Young People Looking for Help
For Parents and Caregivers 
For Friends and Family Members 
For Educators
For Community and Faith Leaders  

Another way to learn more about supporting someone who is experiencing a mental health crisis
is by taking a QPR Suicide Prevention Training. QPR stands for Question, Persuade, and Refer —
the 3 simple steps anyone can learn to help save a life from suicide.

Just as people trained in CPR and the Heimlich Maneuver help save thousands of lives each year,
people trained in QPR learn how to recognize the warning signs of a suicide crisis and how to
question, persuade, and refer someone to help.

Our next training will be held on Wednesday, May 15, 2024 11:00am to 12:00pm at the Meriden
Department of Health and Human Services (165 Miller Street). To register for this important
training, pleases contact Elizabeth DeMerchant, Public Health Educator at
edemerchant@meridenct.gov or (203) 630-4288.
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https://www.samhsa.gov/mental-health/how-to-talk/people-with-mental-health-problems
https://www.samhsa.gov/mental-health/how-to-talk/young-people-looking-for-help
https://www.samhsa.gov/mental-health/how-to-talk/parents-and-caregivers
https://www.samhsa.gov/mental-health/how-to-talk/parents-and-caregivers
https://www.samhsa.gov/mental-health/how-to-talk/friends-and-family-members
https://www.samhsa.gov/mental-health/how-to-talk/educators
https://www.samhsa.gov/mental-health/how-to-talk/community-and-faith-leaders
https://www.samhsa.gov/mental-health/how-to-talk/community-and-faith-leaders


DON'T LET THE TICKS BITE!
How to Prevent a Tick Bite - Be A.W.A.R.E.
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Avoid areas where ticks live. Ticks thrive in wood piles, long grass, leaf piles and
beach grass. 

Wear light-colored clothing; long pants, sleeves, socks and close-toed shoes.
Tuck long hair into a hat. 

Apply EPA-approved tick repellent that contains DEET.

Remove clothing upon entering the home; toss into dryer at HIGH temperature
for 10-15 mins. 

Examine yourself and your pets for ticks daily. Check everywhere - ticks love to
hide!

How to Remove a Tick
Use fine tipped tweezers
Grasp the tick by the mouth, as close to the skin as
possible. Avoid crushing the tick's body 
Pull straight up, gently. Avoid twisting or jerking
Clean the area with rubbing alcohol or soap and water
Record the date and time that this occurred
Watch for any sign or symptoms 

   DO NOT burn off with a match
   DO NOT cover with petroleum jelly
   DO NOT pour kerosene on the tick 

Submitting a Tick for Identification and Testing:

Ticks found on a person can be brought to our Environmental Health Office to be 
identified and sent out for testing for tick-borne diseases such as Lyme disease,
anaplasmosis, and babesiosis. Tick testing is offered by The Connecticut Agricultural
Experiment Station as a public service free of charge.

If you have any questions or concerns, please call our Environmental Health 
office at (203) 630-4226.









FDA Authorizes Pemgarda to Help Prevent COVID-19 for
Immunocompromised People
The Food and Drug Administration (FDA) has authorized a medication 
for preventing COVID-19 for people who are moderately or severely
immunocompromised, ages 12 years and older, and weighing at least
88 pounds. In addition to vaccination, Pemivibart (Pemgarda) may 
provide another layer of protection against COVID-19 and can be given at least 2 weeks after
receiving a COVID-19 vaccine. 
Pemgarda is given by a healthcare provides as a single intravenous infusion over 60
minutes. If continued protection is needed, additional doses should be administered every 3
months. 
People who are privately insured or have Medicare part B may receive Pemgarda for free.
Talk to your healthcare provider to see if Pemgarda is right for you. 

New CDC data shows that PCR tests are the most reliable COVID-19
diagnostic test 

The CDC highlights the importance of using the right type of 
COVID-19 test. Findings from a  recent study shows that PCR tests are the most reliable type of
COVID-19 test regardless of symptoms. Antigen or “rapid” tests are still reliable, but are less
likely to detect SARS-CoV-2 (COVID-19), than PCR tests. Rapid test performance (i.e. sensitivity)
is better in individuals with symptoms, like a fever. 

Respiratory Virus Guidance

RESPIRATORY VIRUS INFORMATION

https://www.fda.gov/news-events/press-announcements/fda-roundup-march-22-2024
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/need-extra-precautions/people-with-medical-conditions.html#immunocompromised
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/need-extra-precautions/people-with-medical-conditions.html#immunocompromised
https://www.fda.gov/media/177069/download?attachment
https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/73/wr/mm7316a2.htm?s_cid=mm7316a2_w


When you may have a respiratory virus...
Stay home and away from others (including people you live with who are not sick) if you have
respiratory virus symptoms that aren't better explained by another cause. These symptoms
can include fever, chills, fatigue, cough, runny nose, and headache, among others.

You can go back to your normal activities when, for at least 24 hours, both are true:
Your symptoms are getting better overall, and1.
You have not had a fever (and are not using fever-reducing medication).2.

When you go back to your normal activities:
Take added precaution over the next 5 days, such as taking additional steps for cleaner air,
hygiene, masks, physical distancing, and/or testing when you will be around other people
indoors.

To find a COVID-19 testing site near you, please use the 
CDC’s COVID-19 Testing Locator Tool. 

Information about COVID-19 vaccines can be found HERE.

A full list of clinics available in Connecticut can be found at
https://www.vaccines.gov/. Search by zip code and type of vaccine desired.

Please call before going to ensure dates, times, and supply is correct.

UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS/TRAININGS
Community Narcan Training 
Join us for our next Community Narcan Training on May 7, 9:00 - 10:00am, in-person at
165 Miller Street (Teen Conference Room, second floor. You will learn: signs and
symptoms of an overdose, what Narcan is and how to administer it, and local resources
and support. Each participants will leave with a certificate of completion and a FREE
Narcan kit with other prevention resources. To register please call Elizabeth at (203)
630-4288.
Meriden Senior Center Health Fair
The Meriden Senior Center's annual Health Fair will be Wednesday, May 8th 9:00 -
11:30am at the Meriden Senior Center (22 W Main St). Get free health screenings and
information including a presentation from guest speaker Sandy Gifford from Hartford
HealthCare’s Center for Healthy Aging. For more information please contact Liz Parra,
Recreation Coordinator at (203) 630-4703 or lparra@meridenct.gov.
Fentanyl Facts Webinar
In honor of National Fentanyl Awareness Day on May 7, join us for a Fentanyl Facts
Webinar from 12 - 1pm on Microsoft Teams. We will talk about what fentanyl is and how
it is driving the overdose crisis, current drug trends, community resources, and more. To
register, please contact Elizabeth at edemerchant@meridenct.gov or (203) 630-4288.

CDC’s guidance for respiratory viruses provides practical recommendations and information
to help people lower health risks posed by a range of common respiratory viral illnesses,
including COVID-19, Influenza (flu) and Respiratory Syncytial Virus (RSV).

https://www.cdc.gov/respiratory-viruses/prevention/air-quality.html
https://www.cdc.gov/respiratory-viruses/prevention/hygiene.html
https://www.cdc.gov/respiratory-viruses/prevention/masks.html
https://www.cdc.gov/respiratory-viruses/prevention/physical-distancing.html
https://www.cdc.gov/respiratory-viruses/prevention/testing.html
https://testinglocator.cdc.gov/Search
https://testinglocator.cdc.gov/Search
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/stay-up-to-date.html
https://www.vaccines.gov/
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Working for Our Community

FOR ALL UPCOMING EVENTS AND NEWS: 

City of Meriden Health & Human
Services Department

Scan the QR code to visit our
website www.meridenhealth.com

165 Miller Street Meriden, CT 06450

(203) 630-4226

Monday-Friday 8:00 AM - 4:30 PM

CLINICAL SERVICES
(203) 630-4234

ENVIRONMENTAL
HEALTH

(203) 630-4226

PUBLIC HEALTH
EDUCATION

(203) 630-4288

MERIDEN SCHOOL
READINESS

(203) 630-4222

WOMEN, INFANTS AND
CHILDREN (WIC)
(203) 630-4245

JUVENILE ASSISTANCE
AND DIVERSION

BOARD (JAD)
(203) 639-5058

PUBLIC HEALTH
EMERGENCY

PREPAREDNESS
(203) 630-4221

SENIOR CENTER
22 WEST MAIN STREET

(203) 237-0066

SCHOOL HEALTH
SERVICES

(203) 630-4239


